
 
   

 

 

July 30, 2025    Case ID #:225764 

 

 

 

Verde Glen Property Owners Association 

Attention: Dave Owens 

232 S Conifer Dr 

Payson, AZ 85541 

 

 

Subject:  Closure of the April 3, 2025 Notice of Violation for PWS Verde Glen Domestic Water 

Improvement District, #AZ0404040 

 

 

Dear Dave Owens: 

 

 

The Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ), has closed the Notice of Violation 

(NOV) issued to Verde Glen Property Owners Association on April 3, 2025.  ADEQ has closed 

the NOV based upon its determination that Verde Glen Property Owners Association has met the 

Documenting Compliance provisions of the NOV. 

 

ADEQ will not proceed with further action at this time.  However, if additional information 

regarding the alleged violations is discovered, or if further violations occur, ADEQ may 

reconsider its position and take additional action as appropriate and as allowed by law. 

 

Thank you for your efforts to comply with Arizona’s environmental requirements.  Should you 

have any comments or questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at 

(602) 771-4648 or the Case Manager, Natalie Jarrett, at 602-647-8011. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

____________________________ 

Karen Shanafelt,  

Manager of Safe Drinking Water  
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